May 21, 2014

Mr. Jason Swanson

The Business Record

100-4th Street

The Depot at Fourth

Des Moines, Iowa 50309

Dear Mr. Swanson:                                      RE: Dr. Phyllis S. Hansell

I am pleased to support the nomination of Dr. Phyllis S. Hansell to be one of the 2014 “Women of Influence.”   Dr. Hansell was a member of the Orchard Place Board of Directors and I knew her because of my role as CEO of Orchard Place.  Phyllis was a member of the Board for 45 years from 1967 to 2012.   Phyllis also served on the Orchard Place Foundation Board from 2003 to 2007.

Orchard Place is a local non-profit facility for emotionally disturbed children and has a long tradition of caring for children dating back to 1886.  Phyllis was nominated to the Orchard Place Board by Mrs. Melba Goode a long standing Board member and I recall her saying she thought Phyllis was an excellent nominee and would be a real leader. That proved to be a very accurate statement! During her tenure on the Board, Phyllis played a major role in leadership and development of Orchard Place programs.  She provided outstanding leadership by applying her training as a clinical psychologist and directly assisted the Board to understand the clinical needs of very troubled children under the agency’s care. 
 Through this understanding the Board was able to identify with the needs of the programs and improved the day to day care for children.  The Board was also able to move ahead and develop additional programs in the community and raise funds for campus development and capitol improvements.  Many of the programs for children in the community continue today and may be traced back to her support and leadership on the board.  She provided prudent guidance and direction when there was not always a unified view.  Program development included PACE, a juvenile justice program for adolescents, school based therapy services and the completion of a merger with the Des Moines Child and Adolescent Guidance Center.  Her support of the merger was a key factor in aligning two community agencies into one effective system of care for children.

Phyllis had an enormous impact on the board with her values and commitment to taking care of children and families in great need.  These values were demonstrated time after time by her in board meetings and committee meetings in which she gave inspiration, encouragement and support to Board and staff. 
She later went on to serve an appointment on the Dept. of Human Services Council which is instrumental in developing human services policy for the Dept., the legislature and in this role continues to provide her clinical thinking and values to support all Iowans.
I believe her leadership and service to the community was exemplary and she is very deserving of this honor as demonstrated by all she has helped to create in the community and improve the community.  I join with other in her nomination.
Respectfully submitted,

Earl Kelly

